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February 15, 2001

Lateef Sholebo, Project Coordinator
221 North Figueora Street, Room 1500
Los Angeles, CA 90012

SUBJECT: L.LOS ANGELES SPORT AND ENTERTAINMENT DISTRICT

Dear Mr. Sholebo:

On January 29, 2001 the Los Angeles Unfired School District submitted comments on the draft Environmental
Impact Report (EIR) for the Los Angeles Sport and Entertainment District. Attached are additional comments
on the project’s potential noise impact on Tenth Street Elementary School.

The following measure should be adopted to address noise and vibration from construction hauling and
delivery, unless the EIR can demonstrate that off-site construction activities will not have an impact on Tenth
Street School:

¢ Construction vehicles shall be prohibited from passing Tenth Street School during schoo!l hours.

Please call me at (213) 743-5086, ext. 555 if [ can providc any additional information.

Sincerely, )
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J;ﬁhn Friedman
,Environméntal Planning Specialist
!
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c: David Jensen
Richard Alonzo
Joe Nardulli
Robert Manford
Consuelo Garcia
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INTER-OFFICE CORRESPONDENCE

L.os Angeles Unified School District

TO: Joan Eriedman, Enviroruncntal Planning Specialét( Date: February 14, 2001
FROM: Rebert Manford, Enviconmental Planning Specialist
SUBJECT: NOISE IMPACTS REVIEW OF THE 1.A SPORTS AND

ENTERTAINMENT DISTRICT EIR

Thank you for the opportunitaf to review the noise section of the above mentioned EIR. The Draft
EIR acknowledges the 10" Sireet Elementary School as a noisc-sensitive rcceptor, and
adequately analyzes the project’s impact on the school, in terms of project operation and on-site
construclion activity.

However the Dralt 1ER docs not adequately analyze the off site construction noise impacts on
the 10™ Strect Elementary School, which is identified in the EIR as being located at the
northwest cormer of Valencia Street and Olympic Boulevard. Given the fact that the school is
located in close proximity to roadways that provide local access to the projeet site, the Draft EIR
must analyzc the noise impacts of off-site construction activities such as delivery and hauling of
construction materials and supplies to and from the project site, It is common knowledge that
noise from on-sitc construction cquipment and other stationary activities can be reduced with
standard factory sitencing features and other noise reducing devices, but noise and vibration from
construction hauling/delivery trucks cannot be fitted with these featurcs at all times.

The EIR should demonstrate its claim on page 344 that construction activitics associated with the
proposcd project would result in less than significant impact to the 10" Street Elementary
School. At the very least, the EIR should identify the haul route, and the route for construction
delivery trucks/vehicles, as well as the times for delivery/hauling etc., with a diagram to
substantiate this claim. The LAUSD appreciates the inclusion of Mitigation Measure No.2 on
page 356 of the Drafi EIR. However, to the extent that the EIR is unablc to show that off-site
construction activity would not result in noise impacts to the 10" Street Clementary School,
additional mitigation would be required in accordance with Section 15126.4 ct. scq. of the
CEQA Guidelines.

Should you have any questions regarding the above review, please do not hesitate to contact me.

ce: David Jenson



